
 

 

 
 

1 
 

Project Update: September 2024  

Highway 99 Southbound Lane Improvements  

 

August 2024: Work along Highway 99 in Richmond begins.  

As part of the Highway 99 Tunnel Program focused on improving travel along the Highway 
99 corridor, sand preloading is underway in Richmond between Blundell Road and 
Steveston Highway to increase southbound capacity on Highway 99. Once the new eight-
lane tunnel is complete, Highway 99 will have three general purpose lanes and a dedicated 
transit lane in each direction from Westminster Highway in Richmond to Ladner Trunk 
Road in Delta. 
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North Half of New Steveston Interchange Almost Complete 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

View of the first half of the new Steveston Interchange over Highway 99. 

The Steveston Interchange Project took a big step forward this summer. The north half of 
the new structure will be complete this fall with crews finishing the traffic deck and 
roadway approaches. Once the north half is complete, work will begin on the south half of 
the new structure. 

By the end of 2025, the new interchange will be complete with five vehicle lanes and 
transit-priority features to keep vehicles and buses moving. It will also have pedestrian 
and cycling lanes on both sides of the overpass for the first time.   

You can learn more about the step-by-step process on our website.  

Community Engagement  

The Highway 99 Tunnel Program team has had a busy spring and summer. In addition to 
advancing the new tunnel’s design and selecting a design-builder, the team made 
appearances at a dozen community events to share information and answer questions.  

https://www.highway99tunnel.ca/interchange-construction/
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Locations were chosen to reach a cross-section of people who use the tunnel, along with 
those who use trails and parks nearby. For example, the team popped up at Bridgeport 
SkyTrain Station, the George Massey Tunnel bike shuttle and Tsawwassen Mills mall.  

In total, the team spoke to more than 1,900 people in the past several months to share 
information and hear about the things that matter to people who use the tunnel and live 
in the area.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chatting with people on their way to the Tsawwassen Ferry 
Terminal.  

 

 

 

 

 

Early morning discussions with people taking the George 
Massey Tunnel bike shuttle.  

Ready to answer questions about the project at 
Bridgeport Canada Line Station.  
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Questions and Feedback 
 

Please contact the project team at the email address below or visit the community office 
if you have any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel 
Program.  

 
Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates 
directly. 
 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 

(Steveston Interchange Project) 

24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 

StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 

 

Community Office 

5180 Ladner Trunk Rd, Delta 

Wednesdays & Thursdays:  

10 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 

Information 

highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 

www.highway99tunnel.ca 
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